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     Minutes 

SCHOOLS FORUM – 16 June 2016

	Members


	Frieda Perry (FP) – Vice Chair

Carole Cook (CC)

Chris Milton (CM)

Terry Daniels (TD)

Hamish Dowlen (HD)

Paul Lufkin (PL)

Karen Sheridan (KS)

	Primary School rep (Hatfeild)

14-19 rep (TRP Ltd)

Academies rep (Harris Merton)

Primary Governor rep (Aragon/Hollymount)
Secondary School Gov rep (Raynes Park)

Primary School rep (Wimbledon Park)

Primary School rep (Malmesbury)



	In Attendance
	Cllr Caroline Cooper-Marbiah 

Marius Karsten-Strydom (MKS)

Paul Ballatt (PB)


Jane McSherry (JM)

Sandra Garvey (SG)

	Lead Member for Children’s Services

LBM CSF – Finance
LBM CSF – Commissioning, Strategy & 
   Performance

LBM CSF – Assistant Director of Education

LBM CSF – Clerk 


	Apologies
	Alex Williamson (AW) - Chair

Julia Waters (JW)
Steve Childs (SC) – Vice Chair
Keran Currie (KC)

Andrew Kennedy (AC)

Carlene Facey (CF)

David Erridge (DE)
	        Secondary School rep (Rutlish)

Secondary School rep (Ursuline)

        PRU rep (Melbury College)

Primary School rep (Stanford)

RC Dicoesan representative

Early Years rep (childminder)

        Special School rep (Perseid)

	
	
	

	
	
	ACTIONS

	1.
	Welcome & Apologies

	
	                                                                                                                                                                                       
FP opened the meeting by welcoming colleagues and apologies were noted.

 
	

	2.
	Draft Minutes of the Meeting on 3 February 2016 and Matters Arising   
	

	
	
The draft minutes were approved for accuracy.

Matters Arising

Possible Redundancies/2-3 year Estimates

2/3 year estimated school budgets will be available after 30 June 2016. 

Information relating to expected redundancies for 2016/17 was shared at the meeting.  A total of 14 redundancies are expected due to budget pressures.  An additional 38 FTE posts are planned not to be filled. 

Buy to Let Landlord 
PB explained that he is awaiting a response from Legal with regards to schools’ ability to be landlords.  If this is deemed possible, PB will take this issue forward with Environment and Regeneration colleagues and interested Headteachers.
Headteacher Recruitment
It was noted that this has been successful more recently.
	

	3.
	Findings from the Formula Review Working Group  

	
	
HD referred to the feedback to the Forum from the working group (his email to members dated 29 May 2016).  
Potential modelling was undertaken for the working group to review the impact of each of four options being considered.  The detail of the impact on each school was available for members to see, however, members decided that this was not necessary, given that the working group had considered this when making its recommendation. 

The working party’s view was that the impact of all 4 options was insufficiently conclusive to support adopting any of the options.  Each member of the working party considered the impact for their group of represented schools and there was consensus to remain with the existing funding formula.
Forum members accepted the working group’s recommendation and it was agreed that no further changes will be made to the funding formula for the next financial year.  The Forum is aware of the likely adoption of a national funding formula for subsequent years.

On behalf of Forum members, FP extended thanks to the working group.
	


	4.
	DSG Outturn 2015-16 

	
	
Forum members noted the outturn position of the DSG as of 31 March 2016.  A net underspend of £1.1m is being forecast, and MKS gave explanations as follows:

· Post 16 FE and ISP:  transition phase;

· EY Pupil Premium:  unclear at this stage how this will be paid by Government this year (lump sum or based on participation);

· Permanent Exclusions: this is the set of permanent exclusion charges and Hard to Place payments.  It is separate from the fees charged by the SMART Centre;

· Bulge classes:  budget was not fully used;
· Independent day school provision:  increase is due to both the number of pupils using this provision and the change from statements to Education Health and Care Plans.  In response to a query as to whether the LA is providing sufficient day places in Merton, PB talked about the ongoing SEN strategy and stated that 100 additional special school places will need to be built in over the next few years.  He confirmed that the increase in need is in line with demographic growth in Merton.
The Forum considered the proposal put forward by the Departmental Management Team for using this current year’s underspend, and the main points of discussion were noted as follows:  

· JMc explained that there was a variety of reasons as to why the identified schools had lower student numbers.  She confirmed that not all of these schools were in a budget deficit position and that there was a mix of RI, good and outstanding schools;

· PB confirmed that the LA has looked into the broader issue of school places across the borough and that strategies have been put in place.  He mentioned the primary school expansion strategy, and confirmed that numbers are not far off expected, but explained that other factors have played a part in some schools being below PAN;
· JMc talked about the rigorous process that schools facing deficit budgets must go through, and explained that support is put in to ensure deficit reductions are made in the next financial year.

After some discussion, members felt that there was no real sense that the proposal to allocate via the LBM proposal would solve the issue.  Members felt that it might be more appropriate to allocate funding via the Schools Causing Concern budget which is held by JMc, and allocated at her discretion.  
A vote was taken as to how to allocate the additional £1.100m:

OPTION 1:  - Merton’s proposal

Allocation to schools where numbers on roll are significantly below PAN and the school is not able to reduce class numbers to compensate for lower student numbers:   £500k

An additional one off allocation to Schools Causing Concern budget to support struggling schools:  £200k

Yes:  0 


OPTION 2: 
Allocation of £500k to Schools Causing Concern budget to support struggling schools:   

Yes:  2 


OPTION 3:

Allocation of £700k to Schools Causing Concern budget to support struggling schools:   

Yes:  5 


VOTE 4:

Merton Music Foundation (MMF) joint funding contribution to deliver the national music plan:  £23k

Yes:  7


VOTE 5:
MEP underspend to cover the commitment of work of schools on teacher training:

Yes:  7



It was therefore agreed that: 
· £700k (500k + £200k) should be allocated to a Schools Causing Concern reserve, for allocation to schools requiring financial support following a review of their financial position by JM, Finance and School Improvement Manager.
· MMF will be allocated £23k;
· MEP will be allocated £5k.

DSG Reserves for 2015/16
MKS drew members’ attention to the status of reserves, at appendix 6.
	 

	5.
	Any Other Business 
	

	
	Business Rates
MKS circulated information relating to Business Rates, in response to previous discussions about what the funding is used for.
	


	6.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	
7 September at 4pm, at Malmesbury Primary School.
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